On July 21 a party was held at the chapter house by the summer
students in honor of Brother Harris who left for the East on the twenty-
fifth. Fortunately Brother Robert Beebe, ® E, was able to spend the
week-end with us at this time. During the fore part of the evening a
little theater party was held after which the guests returned to the
chapter house where frappe, ice cream, cake, and candy was served.

With the news at hand that Brother “Busse” Dayton is practising
hard on the bones this summer prospects look good for a strong house
orchestra again this year.

Brother Fred Leggitt has suffered from a severe case of appendicitis
but is now able to be out.

The interior of the chapter house is to be improved considerably by
adding some new draperies downstairs and some papering in some of
the upstairs rooms.

Phi Kappa expects to have a banner year this year as twenty-two
Brothers are returning.

We were pleased to welcome Brother Beebe, ® E, as a visitor during

the summer.
HaAroLp PATTERSON OWEN.



